Town of Washington

Board of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes

August 21, 2017, Selectmen Meeting 10:00 am at the Office Trailer.

ASSEMBLY

MEMBERS:   Bob Williams, Al Krygeris, Tom Marshall

1.2 Visitors: Ed Thayer, Warren (Morton Builder), Tom Burt, Shawn Atkins, Jed Schwartz

6.0 Public

6.1 Williams provided a recap of suggested changes to the fire/rescue project to Warren (Morton Builders) regarding the pitch of the roof of the connector and the snow load. Warren assured that the snowload would not be a concern with current roof pitch and one could also install snow catches to compensate the snow load. Shawn expressed his concerns with the mechanicals and kitchen in the connector and only having a 8’ wall. Shawn feels this is a tremendously low bearing and potential leakage for our building, Shawn feels there are ways to fix this at a reasonable cost (build the building and allow the town to do their own connector this will allow to re enforce the trusses in the current buiding) Warren felt it could be feasable but he would have to bring this back to Morton regarding a 9’ wall with a 5’ pitch, Warren suggesting it would take a couple days to collect the additional analysis with changes and conditions. The board agreed to move forward with Warren to provide the additional information for the project change and then will reconsider with the new informtion from Morton to have further discussion. 

Meeting Adjourned 10:52 am 

Respectively Submitted

Deborah DeFosse

